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 The meeting for September 14, 2015-was cancelled                                                                     
New Members-Eileen Quigley
Sign in Sheet
 Opening prayer-Lenore Thommes
 Reading 
Reflection and Meditation
Discussion question and sharing
Secretary’s report, Jackie Boyd-There were no minutes due to the cancellation of the meeting
Treasurer’s report, Eileen Mulaney-$6,155.66 is the balance of the September report
Special Guest-Frank Walder-Frank talked about the School of Charity which St. Ann’s is hosting on October 17, 2015. It will begin around 9-9:55am with coffee and registration, around 10am-there will be a prayer and opening comment. Paul Collins who has been a Vincentian for 40 years will speak.  We will have a light lunch and then Richard Day will speak and give us an annual report and answer previously submitted questions. We will close as close to 2 pm as possible. Our conference will be needed to help set up, attend and clean up at the end. Everyone is invited to attend and help! Clean up will happen as soon as the event is over and should only take a ½ hour to an hour depending on how many we have to clean up .We will have 13 conferences attending.
We should prayfully consider who should be the president of the St. Ann’s conference. At the next meeting, October 12, 2015, we will elect someone, who has a love of the Lord, leadership ability and someone who will get out there and get things done! Prayerfully consider everyone.
Father Klevence answered a question of the key to OLG-the same key that opens the church will open the food pantry closet and we will see that the first team has the key. We will begin our food pantry hours on Tuesdays and Thursdays from 9:30am to 11:30 am on a trial basis. We have a cell phone activated and ready for use. We need a liaison between the Spanish community and St. Ann’s conference. We will need an interpreter who speaks English and Spanish.
Several questions were asked and answered: “Do we have to complete forms each time?” Yes, if it is the first time and the form is completed in the interview. If the client is a returning client we will use the same form to keep track of visits and what was given to them. ”What is the amount of food we will give them?” This was agreed upon previously, one bag of food per week, per address-10 bags of food per 6 months.  Again this is at the discretion of the team, who is manning the pantry. If the team feels more food is warranted that is there call as a team. Help other than food is limited to $200.00 per address per six months. Again the team manning the cell phone and food pantry has discretion and can also ask leadership if questions arise. Fr. Klevence said we should always give them something and error on the side of giving, rather than turn someone away empty handed.
Lenore Thommes, team 4,will check the expiration dates and rotate food in the pantry. Copies of the interview form will be ready for the first team to man the pantry. We need to keep a rooster of the interviews, so we can see how many requests there are per month. It would be helpful to have the interviews on computer file also. We do need a card or address or the last four digits of their Social Security number for our files too. We should have a report from team one on how it went on October 6 and 8, on Monday. 
 Client reports: none at this time.
Our next meeting will be Monday October 12, 2015 at 9:30a.m., in Delaney Hall.
Closing Prayer
Minutes respectfully submitted by Jackie Boyd, secretary.





